JULY 2019 MONTH-END REPORT

Other Activity

Body armor grant was received in the amount of $1501.65
Radio Grant was received in the amount of $5,990.00
o Safety will be requesting an amendment to the appropriations in the amount of
$5,990.00 to the Radio line to complete the 2019 radio project.
e An application for the annual Community Giving Grant was submitted to Walmart to
supplement our Shop with a Cop Program.

o Currently working with Geauga County IT to install a radio at their Frohring Meadows
radio tower as an alternative to the previous $7,000 proposal. Geauga County will give
CVD network access to their tower in order to transmit the activation sequence directly
from Frohring Meadows tower directly to the tornado siren. On 8/3/2019, the Chagrin
Falls tornado siren test failed after 3 consecutive attempts.

e School Zone Flashers have been programmed for the remainder of 2019 in accordance
with the 2019-2020 district calendar.

o Officer John Zippay assisted Chagrin Falls Police in the 2019 Safety Town Program held
at Gurney Elementary School. Approximately 50 children participated in the program.

¢ On July 20", The Velosono Bike Event passed through South Russell with no issues.

e The Bike Patrol Officers deployed numerous times throughout the month of July, logging
over 100 miles within the Village. Officers reported positive public interaction during
each deployment.

* The Pet Registration Database is up to 86 entries. The system is a fully automated

service that requires no maintenance and is able to assist officers in the reunification of
lost pets in our area.

Safety Committee

The Safety Committee met at the South Russell Police Department at 8:00 a.m. on
August 6™, 2019. Committee members Dennis Galicki, Cindy Nairn, and Chief Michael
Rizzo were present.

The committee was advised that the grant funds were received related to the radio
project. Arequest to amend the appropriations will be addressed at the council
meeting.

No updates regarding the repair of the tornado siren. Holding for Geauga County radio
technicians to verify radio installation at the Frohring tower site.

Details of the Car Show were discussed.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 a.m.



AUGUST 2019 MONTH-END REPORT

South Russell

Police Department August
Unsecured Premise 6
Utility Complaint 1
Violation of Protection Order 1 l
Warrant Service 1 i
~ Welfare Check 1
Total Activity 108

In August 2019, Officers conducted 830 security checks on 41
homes for residents that requested vacation watch services.

Vehicle | Miles/Month | Daily Average | Current Mileage | Previous Month
8209 1,623 54 58,775 57,152
8210 2,690 90 112,006 109,316
8211 2,462 82 41,247 38,785
8212 2,062 69 40,698 38,636
8251 142 5 110,902 110,760

TOTALS 8979 59.9 Fleet mileage as of August 31, 2019

Training Report for August:

August 6, 2019 Weapons requalification: Zippay, Kleinknecht, & Franiz
August 21, 2019 Accident Investigation Unit Training - Zippay
August 28, 2019 VEG UAS Training - Pocek

Safety Committee:

The Safety Committee met at the South Russell Police Department at 8:00 a.m. on August 6",
2019. Committee members Dennis Galicki, Cindy Nairn, and Chief Michael Rizzo were present.

The Safety Committee reviewed and discussed the 2020 budget. The total budget request will
decrease by approximately $67,500 from the previous year.

The committee was updated on the rental house inventory and GovDeals.com procedure.

The meeting adjourned at 10:10 a.m.




